 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 9TH 2014
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  PCSO Tiff Greenwood attended to deliver the monthly crime figures. There had been one theft from dwelling, one case of criminal damage, and one theft non-specific. 
Cllr Rachael Procter attended for part of the meeting and responded to questions mainly  concerning planning. She would like to be informed of all applications to which the Council objects. She informed Council of details of the dismissed appeal N4720/A/14/2219608  relating to the refusal by LCC of the application for a new property on land off Blackmoor Lane. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Bosomworth.
6624   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 11TH 2014  These were approved. 
6625   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Grass Cutting on Grange Close. Mr Dyson has written to the 2 residents who own title to areas of land on the Close asking whether they are willing for BPC to include their plots in the grass cutting they are undertaking on the remaining unregistered land .According to Mr Dyson’s assistant, Marcus Kaye,  one has expressed willingness to sign a consent form. The other is in the process of selling his house and will take advice from his solicitor.  Mr Kaye has written to the Land Registry about the unregistered land. 
2 .Repair to Village Map.  After much research, Norman Overfield has found a suitable contact for re-framing the map but has been advised that the oak frame needs completely rebuilding and treating for weather protection. 
3. Duck Pond Area  Mark Hullah and his team will arrange to clean out the pond either towards the end of this month or in early November. They would like a  Cllr to be present. Cllr Bryant hopes to be able to attend. 
Cllr Hoyland reported that the bridleway has been completed. She had spoken to Rosie Watts about the concerns BPC had that it could be washed away who conceded that this might eventually happen, as it had in the past. She noticed when visiting the site that there were tyre marks along the bridleway.   
4. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. Cllr Procter informed Council that there should eventually be 36K available to BPC for use on outdoor social areas of the village in proximity to the site. It could not be used to help finance improvements to the village hall. 
5. Highways Update  Cllr Hoyland reported the following:-
· A58 – Milestone – Highways are awaiting delivery of the paint and resins which they hope will be with them next week.

· Blacksmith’s Field, Keswick Lane – Gate was not self closing. It has now been re-greased but Rosie Watts will follow up to see if effective, as she feels it may need re-hanging. 

· Church Lane – Flooding to Church Lane properties in August. Notified Steve Parry who has referred to colleagues,  Dave Penty,Highway Maintenance and Design, and John Bleakley, Flood Risk Management. Dave Penty says Highway Maintenance will be paying a visit next week and will let Steve Parry and BPC know the outcome. Norman Overfield has been informed of impending assessment and he has been gathering much information which may be required at some stage. 
· Mill Lane – Resident reported blocked drains and debris at the bottom of Mill Lane. Mick Johnson was notified and had informed her that the gulley will be cleaned this week and the drains towards the end of next week. This is like some other areas in the village which regularly need attention. 
· Woodacre Lane – Reported by resident first house up from Keswick Lane, No 61, householder depositing garden hedge waste in banking across the road from the house . 
6. Bowling Club Lease. The Clerk had reported back to the Club suggestions from Hartlaws and the BPC decision on length of lease but had received no feedback. She agreed to remind them (Action JG) 
7. Rent Agreements with BPC.  It was generally agreed that all rents should be raised marginally. There was much discussion on the Bowling Club Rent. A vote was taken with all but one Cllr voting in favour of an increase of £50.

It followed that the rent for the Tennis Club should also be raised by £50.

It was also agreed that Mr Greenwood’s rent should be increased by £3.
8 .Road Re-surfacing on Woodacre Crescent .The Chairman reported that the work has been carried out and a separate bill sent to the Council to cover its share of the cost.   

9. Tree work undertaken by Richard Carter. Mr Carter has trimmed along both sides of the footpath behind the children’s play area and trimmed 2 hedges there. On the A58 he has pruned the small branches. 
10 Nominations to fill vacancy on Parish Council. No one has contacted the Clerk expressing an interest in filling the vacancy. The Chairman has spoken to Martin Ward who sent the Council his background details on the last occasion when a vacancy occurred and has  established that he is still willing to be considered. It was unanimously agreed to ask Martin Ward to join the Council . (Action JG) 
11. Household Insurance Problems associated with Flooding. There was no further information. Cllr Sidle to contact Julie Norton. (Action CS)
12. Footpath Route via Keswick Vale. Cllr Tatman has continued to pursue this with Planning and has now been informed by Helen Farrar, Compliance Manager, that Park Lane Homes have requested the removal of the clause in the Approval requiring a footpath. LCC is not prepared to allow this and have requested Park Lane homes to submit the details of the footway/cycleway as requested by Condition No 11 of the   planning permission.  
13. New Seat on Compton Lane – Mr Dickinson wrote that his main concern is that the seat should be vandalproof. He asked whether the Council would purchase and install it. Council agreed to obtain a bench identical to that recently purchased on Tithe Barn  Lane and to install it themselves for a total cost of £300. 
6626   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Mark Hullah has repaired the broken fence again. It was agreed to ask him to quote for an extra post and some sort of prickly shrub deterrent. (Action JG)
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs  The Chairman has noticed that the matting is lifting  in several places. It was agreed to mention this to Record. (Action JG) 
3. Web Site  There was nothing to report. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle reported that at the last SC meeting it was unanimously agreed that it would not consider any GB sites nor changes to the GB boundaries unless and until it has exhausted all other possibilities. It was therefore considered unnecessary to call an extra meeting of the PC to discuss the same issue. The SC has been pleased with its appointment of David Gluck as Consultant on the NP. He is currently helping  prepare  a pre draft plan to go to LCC . The Chairman may apply for a further funding grant. David Gluck has expressed willingness to attend a BPC meeting if desired. 
5. Sports Club.    There was nothing to report.  
6627   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) 14/05492 – Northwold, Woodacre Crescent – Exts. 
(b) 14/05189 – 2 Second Ave – Det. House to Garden. 
These are still under consideration. There is unlikely to be any objection to (b).                                                                                                                                               
2..WITHDRAWALS – 14/04541- 1 Wayside Avenue – Exts. 
6628 FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
 (a) P.K.F. Littlejohn – Annual Audit                                              £  240.00
(b) J. Gallant – Reimbursement – Computer Cartridges.                    50.40 
(1/2 cost with EKPC)                                                              
(c) Richard Carter – Tree and Hedge Work                                       310.00
(d) Ruralis – Support to NDP for BPC                                                600.00

(e) AWA – Waste Disposal                                                                   81.10

(f) I.P.I. – Playground Inspection                                                          60.00

(g) J. Gallant – Salary & Expenses                                                   1575.65
(h) Bardsey with EKPC PCC Callister Hall A/C Defib. Demo               21.00

(i) GGS Groundcare – Repair to Playground Fence                             65.00

(j) Airedale Macadams – Woodacre Crescent Road Repair             3,120.00

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Audit of Accounts PKF Littlejohn have approved the Council accounts. 
6629   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1. Assets of Community Value – The Chairman reported that he has spoken to John Cookman, recent owner of Castle Hill, and informed him of the Council’s intention to ask for this land to become an ACV. 
2. Marijuana on Compton Lane This has been noticed on the left hand side . Cllr Bryant will supply a photograph and the Clerk will report to Bev. Kirk (Action JG) 

3. Day of week for BPC Meetings It was agreed to settle this at the next meeting when Cllr Bosomworth is present. 
4. Bin at bottom of Mill Lane – This has become detached from its post. The Clerk to inform Cleansing (Action JG)

5. Sign changed It was pointed out that the sign for Mill Lane on the A58 has swung round to point  in the wrong direction .
Signed:                                                                  Date: 
.  
BPC Oct. 14 Mins. 
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